
Michael Varney
Glenburn

Hello,
I have held a master electricians license for 30 years and do not think this bill is a 
good idea. To be an electrician requires college and being skilled with working with 
your hands in adverse conditions. As the electrical code requires doing good quality 
work. This is best acquired by one licensed electrician working with one unlicensed 
person. This bill will just flood the market with laborers that haven't been to college 
or not currently enrolled in an apprenticeship, thus not producing the skilled licensed 
electricians that are needed.    
Sincerely, 
Michael Varney


